Minutes of the Patient Participation Group held on the 7th December 2011 held at the Duston Medical Centre

Present:  Joan Randell (Chair), Christine Churchman, Catherine Donaldson, June Lewis, Pauline Robinson, Brian Morgan and Ray Chapman (Patients)

Graham Jamieson, Managing Partner 

Apologies: Chris Page, Ruth Fawcett, Emma Wimpress, Angela Slater, Thomas Tarry, Monika Swierczynska, Yasa Amarasinghe and Jane Taylor

· Welcome

JR welcomed all of the new members to the meeting and briefly explained some of the work the committee had previously been involved with e.g. working with carers, patient questionnaires, flu clinics and book sales.

· Minutes of the Meeting 9th November 2011
The minutes from the above meeting were signed as being correct.

· Matters Arising from the minutes of the Meeting 9th November 2011
None
· Introduction

GJ also welcomed the members of the committee on behalf of Dr Astbury and Partners.
He explained that confidentiality was very important and whilst we would not be discussing individual patients, there may be times when information of a confidential nature would be discussed and he asked that this was treated as such.
GJ explained that many practices did not have a PPG and the government was keen to see this initiative extended to as many practices as possible.  They were in fact suggesting ‘virtual Patient Reference Groups (PRG) which would communicate by email.  This is an excellent idea but the existing PPG and the practice felt very strongly that it was worthwhile continuing with the current arrangements and run a PRG alongside.  The new PRG has been set up and currently has c25 members.  We are currently still recruiting for the PRG. 

Finally GJ mentioned that it was important to appreciate that the main purpose of the group was to share ideas, feed off each other and make sure we have the patients view.  It was important however to ensure that the meetings did not become an opportunity to moan.  GJ was always available to deal with any personal issues on a one to one basis.

· Practice Update
GJ gave some brief background regarding the delays to the new Health Centre.  He advised that it is likely to be called St Luke’s Primary Care Centre but this is yet to be finally agreed.

The building work is more or less on schedule and the steel frame should be complete by the end of next week.  It is anticipated that completion will be Autumn of 2012.
The book sales continue and the current money collected is £371.90.

· Patient Questionnaires

GJ explained the background to the patient questionnaires, the process undertaken and the analysis.  The PPG will need to review the results of the questionnaire, produce a development plan and this will need to be published on the practice’s website.  It was agreed that we would undertake 50 questionnaires per full time doctor.
The committee then went through the draft patient questionnaire and a number of changes were made.  It was felt that, where possible, there should be only four options not five to ensure patients did not choose the middle option.  GJ explained that to make sure patients were chosen at random we would take the first 50 patients seen by a doctor who were prepared to complete the questionnaire. This would start on the 19th December and continue until questionnaires had been completed for all doctors.  We would then capture all of the data onto a spreadsheet, following which this would be analysed for discussion at the next meeting.
· Any Other Business.
BM reported that a patient he knew was very impressed with the computer translation service provided by one of the doctors and would like this passed back to the doctor concerned.
CD said that a number of patients living opposite the new development were very pleased how the builders were keeping them advised when, big loads etc were likely to occur.
· Next Meeting
Agreed we would meet next on Tuesday 21st February 2012
GJ thanked everyone for attending and for their input into the meeting.  






